Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting
Tuesday, May 8th, 2012
6:00 pm

Present: Kimberly Vincent, Andrika Kuhle, Donal Wilkinson, Kurt Obermayr, Bill London (via speaker phone) , Colette DePhelps, Tammy Parker; Joan McDougall, Theresa Nuhn, Deb Reynolds (GM Team); Kay Keskinen (Facilitator); Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.)
Absent: n/a
Guests: Kyle Parkins, Melinda Schab, Brennus Moody
Check-In

Member Forum

Present guests did not wish to speak.
Study & Engagement
The BOD and GM Team read an article entitled “The Failure of the Berkeley Food Co-op” and based their discussion around this article.
Discussion prompt: Think about which issues should be kept on the Co-op’s radar.  Which could become our issues?  Which already are?

· Putting political considerations ahead of economic concerns

· There has to be a balance because one cannot exist without the other, elsewise the Co-op is not distinct from other stores

· How do we obtain a broader understanding of what members are looking for?

· We speak both politically and socially by our everyday actions, in the values we embody, and in the way we treat vendors, employees, shoppers.
· A co-op that is not run first and foremost as a business will not be around long
· Berkeley’s board wasn’t willing to negotiate or push forward with this particular Co-op’s union

· How would we handle layoffs, drops in revenues, etc?

· Either/or factions with no middle ground developed and were represented by the board
· What we want for our Co-op and have in common is embodied in Strategic Plan.

· Cost to the organization over political squabbling is difficult to gauge
· If the BOD is comprised of volunteers who receive no compensation whatsoever, what incentive do they have to make good, responsible decisions and be accountable?

· Beyond that, there didn’t seem to be accountability among the membership at the Berkeley Co-op, either.

· Lack of BOD training; wasted their time on small issues instead of the big picture

· What can we do to keep BOD training in the forefront?

· The Berkeley Co-op’s board was making operational decisions

· A lot of assumptions are made about what the Co-op and its membership stands for and represent; nobody should feel like they are on trial when they enter the store

· Intentionally watch member and non-member sales numbers

ACTION: Deb will include member and non-member sales numbers in the GM report.

Product-related discussion:
· How do we deal with calls for bans and boycotts on products?
· Our store currently feels it’s a personal choice.  If nobody buys a product, then the store stops carrying it.  It is important to serve entire community, not just certain pockets.
· There should be clear standards about how Co-op decides whether or not to carry a certain product.

· There are currently standards for ingredients, etc.

· Product bans/boycotts are an area that the BOD shouldn’t go; that’s why the staff is there, as it is an operational issue.

· There have been situations in the past where the BOD has become involved with products carried.  The BOD is responsible for providing a specific atmosphere within the Co-op and should be aware of problems.
· How do we know when boundaries have been crossed, and the Co-op begins alienating members because they’ve stopped carrying certain products?  Have to be careful because it could easily become politically divisive.
· More could be done to engage customers and make their needs and wants heard.

Be mindful of…
· Political strife at the BOD level which keeps management in turmoil

· A clearly defined elections process helps eliminate this.
· Information flow to the membership

· Newsletter articles are now much longer and can communicate far more information.
· Inability to attract and retain top management talent
· Recruit potential BOD candidates

· Elections will always be contested; it is more important to have a good process to keep people civil and informed
· Actively address issues that arise so people don’t come into the elections with a specific agenda or constituency
· Clarity of vision, focus, and direction for growth and for the future
· Critical that the people on the BOD come with the understanding of what the whole store needs

Let the record note that Bill London left the meeting at 6:10 pm due to electronic/technical failure.
Consent Agenda

Minutes: Motion to accept the minutes as amended, seconded, passed (6-0).
· “Extention” should be “extension”

· Space between “(SI)” and “Committee

· Edit and clarify motion on page 4

GM Compliance Report: Motion to accept and find policy B4 in compliance, seconded, the floor has been opened for discussion.
ACTION: Christine will include B4 contact info on the Wiki.

It was commented that the policy was great, and the BOD appreciates having everyone’s contact information.

Passed (6-0).
Policy B3 – Communication & Counsel to the Board: Motion to find Policy B3 in compliance, seconded, the floor has been opened for discussion.
The BOD and GM Team briefly discussed the original intent of the policy.  The BOD liked the report the way it was presented.  
If the BOD would like more information, they only need ask the GM Team.
Passed (6-0).
ACTION: The BOD does need to know ahead of time when one of the GM Team members is gone.

Brief Announcements & Action Items Follow-Up: The BOD needs to be more specific when assigning action items – who, by when, etc.
ACTION: Christine will add GM Team’s contact information to the Wiki.

Confirm Agenda
Business Agenda
GM Financial Report/GM Update: There was a question about what information may or may not be useful on the GM report.  The BOD asked Deb to remove liability change and A/R balance from the report; she will also work on adding information that is more useful, such as the percentage of sales to members.
It was commented that the BOD likes the addition of customer/transaction data.
The BOD should consider adding patronage dividends as a general discussion topic to the agenda for the upcoming retreat.

ACTION: Christine will look for Gary’s and Carol’s report on patronage dividends and taxes (December of 2009).

Meeting Process & Facilitation: Some members expressed frustration with the way meetings have been running; Colette initiated a discussion on what the BOD wants and needs.  Feel time is wasted bringing up unnecessary points or discussing agreement.
Discussion opened with an explanation of what “consent agenda” means, how that time should be used, what it means to move something to the business agenda.
How strict to be, in terms of parliamentary procedure or allowing open discussion.

Idea to set a timer for one minute early; minute warning and offer to allow the discussion to continue.

Motion and a second before or after discussion?  Sometimes it takes discussion to know whether or not a vote is necessary.
Could divvy up time on agenda items; how much time someone needs to talk, how much time for discussion and/or voting.

Action items are not to be reported on during meeting; did it, didn’t do it, need help.  If you want to report on your action item, then it needs to be placed on the business agenda.
Want facilitator to not feel shy about holding us to Robert’s Rules.  Also started using a timer to keep things better on schedule.  Have facilitator help balance conversation to make certain that everyone gets a chance to speak.
Whether or not it’s necessary to talk about things that happened in the past and didn’t work.  Not necessary to bring them up once the lesson has been learned; move forward.

Retreat Outcomes & Topics: Andrika and Colette are working with Todd Wallace to put the retreat together.  The BOD held a brief discussion of what will be on retreat agenda in light of the upcoming member forum on BOD/Member communication.

Spring’s retreat is with CDS, but the BOD only gets one per year; come fall, the responsibility will fall back on Prof. Dev. committee to plan retreat.  ACTION: The BOD needs to evaluate how retreats are planned.
May Forum Update: The forum date is set for May 21st.  A task list has been generated, and a facilitator has been obtained.
The format of the forum was then discussed.  The goal is to get feedback from the membership, gauge member interest, and identify formats and venues for communication.
There should be some way for those who don’t attend the forum to give their feedback, as well – Facebook, Co-op website, comment box, in-store sheet with dots like the one that will be at the retreat.

ACTION: Bill needs to add to his article that members can go to Facebook/website to give their feedback.
Patronage Dividends: Bill requested this item be on the agenda; the BOD feels they can adequately discuss this item at the retreat, when Bill can be present.
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM
Notes taken by Christine Locker

The next meeting will be Tuesday, June 12th at 6:00, with dinner at 5:30, in the Fiske Room of the 1912 Center
Signature of the Board President
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MAY 2012 ACTION ITEMS:
ACTION: Deb will begin  to include member and non-member sales numbers in the GM report.

ACTION: Christine will post the contact information from the B4 policy compliance report on the Wiki.

ACTION: In the future, the BOD would like to know ahead of time when the GM Team members are going to be out of town.

ACTION: Christine will add GM Team’s contact information to the Wiki.

ACTION: Christine will look for Gary’s and Carol’s report on patronage dividends and taxes (possibly in packet from December 2009).

ACTION: The BOD needs to evaluate how future retreats will be planned.

ACTION: In his upcoming newsletter article about the member forum, Bill should include that members can go to the Co-op’s website and Facebook page to give feedback.

May 2012 Board of Directors’ Meeting
Page 5

